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BY THE COMMISSION: 
 

O P I N I O N   A N D   F I N D I N G S 
 

On March 30, 2007, the Nebraska Public Service Commission 
(Commission) received an application from Total Call 
International, Inc., (“Total Call” or “Applicant”) Los Angeles, 
California, seeking authority to operate as a resale carrier of 
interexchange telecommunication services within the State of 
Nebraska.  Notice of the application was published in The Daily 
Record, Omaha, Nebraska, on April 5, 2007.  

 
During routine processing of the application for financial 

fitness, Commission Accountant, Steve Stovall, discovered 
certain deficiencies with Total Call’s application.  As per 
Commission policy, on June 8, 2007, Mr. Stovall wrote a letter 
to Lance J.M. Steinhart, Esquire, the attorney for Total Call’s 
application, requesting further financial information and 
included contact information for the Commission.  On June 28, 
2007, the Commission was contacted by Ms. Charlotte Lacey, a 
legal assistant of Mr. Steinhart, requesting three weeks time to 
respond to the request for further information from Mr. Stovall.  

 
On August 6, 2007, Mr. Stovall informed Commission 

attorney, Nichole Underhill, of the status of Total Call’s 
application before the Commission.  Ms. Underhill made telephone 
contact with Ms. Lacey requesting the required information 
concerning the application on two separate occasions on August 
8, 2007. 

 
The Commission received no response or communication of any 

kind from the Applicant or its attorney.  On August 21, 2007, 
the Commission entered an order in the above-captioned docket 
giving the applicant until September 21, 2007, to submit the 
required information to the Commission or the Commission would 
dismiss the application for failure of the Applicant to take 
timely action.   
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As of the date of this order the Applicant has failed to 
submit the required documents to allow the Commission to process 
the Applicant’s application for interexchange authority in 
Nebraska.  Therefore, we find that the application in the above-
captioned docket should be dismissed for failure by the 
Applicant to take timely action. 
 

O R D E R 
 

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED by the Nebraska Public Service Com-
mission that the Application in Docket C-3786 from Total Call 
International, Inc., be and is hereby dismissed. 

 
 
MADE AND ENTERED at Lincoln, Nebraska, this 16th day of 

October, 2007. 
 
      NEBRASKA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
 
COMMISSIONERS CONCURRING: 
 
      Chairman 
 
      ATTEST: 
 
 
 
      Deputy Director 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


